Minutes of the February 9, 2011 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York , in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: Maureen Coutant, Alison Darbee, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Heidi teRiele Karkoski, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, Rebecca Smith and Gretchen Steen.  
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:04 p.m.  She introduced and welcomed new Publicity Chair Rebecca Smith.  There was discussion over what the role of the Publicity Chair is.
The minutes of the January 2011 meeting were approved unanimously on a motion by Tom Ellis, seconded by Allison Darbee.

The Treasurer’s Report was tabled until the March meeting as Treasurer John Schneider was not present.

Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, reported that the newsletter was delayed, but was sent to the layout designer on 2/9.  She, Maureen Coutant and George Sammons have been discussing ways to do the layout in house.  They will continue to brainstorm ideas and plan to have more ideas to report on at a future  meeting.  The next newsletter deadline is April 1.
Jonathan Lane, Younger Members Chair, donated 3 autographed copies of Views From on High by John Freeman for the Chapter to use.  He attempted to raffle off 2 tickets to the Banff Film Festival on the YMG Facebook page.  This was unsuccessful with no entries received and it was determined that perhaps if something like this was going to be done again, a longer time window would yield better results.  He is still looking for a volunteer to help with the photo contest.  If no one is interested, perhaps this idea should be tabled for 6 months.  He is also still looking for a digital artist for Café Press – he has a possibility, but this has not been confirmed.  He has created Excel spreadsheets for tracking individuals’ progress for the Fire Tower Challenge and High Peaks.  Once these are finalized, the files will be posted to the Chapter website where individuals may download them for their own use.  

Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Chair, reported that she will be unable to attend the Program scheduled for 2/17.

Tom Ellis, Trails Committee Chair, reported that Neal Andrews has agreed to take care of organizing the Tongue Mtn. trailwork this year as he will be unable to.  The Long Lake project has been let go for this year and future years are undecided.
Tricia Lockwood, Vice Chair, stated that the Executive Committee Roster has been updated to include Rebecca Smith and to replace Jean Holcomb’s information as past Chapter Chair with Heidi teRiele Karkoski’s.  

Alison Darbee, Outings Committee Co-Chair, reported that she and Madeline are planning the March outings meeting scheduled for 3/10 at 7:00 p.m. at the Wesley.  

Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, reported that he actually saw a Forest Ranger in the Pharaoh Wilderness for the 1st time in 25 years!  The DEC is looking for help in reporting problems since they have limited resources.  Jim spoke to him about possibly having a clean-up trip planned for the spring.  The committee thought this was a good idea and that it should be published in the next newsletter.
Mo reported for Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair¸ who was absent.  The list of donations and memberships that Jacki had sent around previous to the meeting was discussed.  Jim Schneider made a motion to accept the suggested donations totaling $1,050, seconded by Heidi teRiele Karkoski and approved unanimously.  Mo and Jacki along with Jack Freeman and several others hiked up Spruce Mtn led by Saratoga P.LA.N.,  that was designed to bring awareness to the access issues.  Saratoga P.L.A.N. is trying to work out a deal with the logging company that owns the private land to do a land swap with Saratoga County.  They are looking for support letters.  A Friends of Spruce Mtn group is set to go once everything is finalized.  

Mo also reported for Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, who was absent.  For December the Chapter had 11 new memberships, 9 rejoined and 2 new affiliates.  The Club did not report the number of drops for the month.

Mo reported for Linda Ranado, Education Chair, who was also absent.  There is one remaining campership for the Adirondack Teen Trails program.

Mo reported for Marisa Christiano, Programs Chair, who was absent.  The February program will be on the 17th at Crandall Library.  The March program (the Mackeys’ bike trip across the U.S.) is scheduled for 3/24 at the Saratoga Library.  The April program (EMS – gear up for summer) is scheduled for 4/21 at EMS.  The May program (John Schneider’s Grand Canyon) is scheduled for 5/19 at Saratoga Library.  Nothing is planned for June yet, but Mo suggested coordinating several outings to celebrate 6/21 – the longest day of the year.  She is going to work with Alison to plan.
George Sammons, Website Chair, gave a presentation on how to use the website and upload documents to committee chair folders.  Secure documents should be encrypted so Fat Cow (website provider) can not view them.  He also reported that Mail Chimp has increased the number of free email addresses allowed to 2,000 w/ 12,000 emails sent/mo.  This is more than adequate to accommodate our entire membership.  We currently have about 560 email addresses for members.  

Mo reported that the Black Fly Affair is scheduled for 5/21 and basket ideas should be brainstormed for the next meeting.  An idea will be decided on then so that the basket items can be assembled.  

Mo said that the snowshoe rentals are doing very well.  The Club is going to send info on who is renting them.  CWI is going to be using them a couple of times and Mo authorized a discount for this group.  

Mo spoke to the Club about whether social outings are ok.  They indicated yes and that they should be treated the same as outings – with similar waiver forms signed.  They need to be published like other outings.  

Mo suggested raffling off some of the donated items the Chapter has accumulated to encourage people to opt out of the paper newsletter.  An article regarding this should be included in the next newsletter.  

On a motion made by Tom Ellis, seconded by Heidi teRiele Karkoski, and approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Tricia Lockwood, Vice Chair,
For John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – March 2nd, 7:00 at Carl R’s Restaurant in Queensbury.
